

October 19, 1987

Lawrence Furst 18 Blueberry Hill Road Monsey, New York 10952

Dear Mr. Furst:

Thank you very much for your thoughtful response to the CBS "60 Minutes" segment on the class on the Vietnam War that I teach.

Your colleague Ernie Strom is a man I very much admire. For that reason alone, I wish I could respond by sending you a list of books, etc., but the course is so much more than the syllabus.

At some point, I would like to conduct a seminar on the subject of "teaching about the Vietnam War." Should this happen, I know Ernie will be among the first to learn of it.

Thanks for your interest.

Sincerely,

Walter H. Capps Acting Director

Wal Hh

18 Blueberry Hill Road Monsey New York, 10952 October 6,1987

Dear Professor Capps,

I am a social studies teacher at the Bronx High School of Scie nce.

I am currently on sabbatical leave. I was granted my sabbatical in order to develop a course of study on the Vietnam War. My colleague Ernie Strom suggested that I contact you. I hope you will send me materials related to the course you offer at the University of California. The segment on 60 Minutes indicates that there is a vacum to be filled. Any help you may wish to give me is most appreciated. Ernie sends his best wishes

Yours truly,

Lawrence Furst